MINUTES UNIVERSITY SENATE MEETING November 3, 1961

PRESENT: Mr. Dykema, Mr. G. Jones, Mr. Hahn, Mr. Swartz, Mr. Gillespie, Mr. Miller, Mr. Fisher, Mrs. Painter, Mr. Worley, Mrs. Turner, Mr. Luginbill, Miss Feldmiller, Mr. Cohen, Mr. Harder, Mr. Ives, Mr. Yozwiak, Mr. Clark, Mr. Ellis, Mr. Malak, Mr. Richardson, Mrs. Dehnbostel, Mr. Dehnbostel, Mr. Reilly, Miss Jenkins, Miss Sterenberg, Mr. E. M. Evans, Mr. Lengyel, Mr. Long, Mr. Braden, Mr. Baker

GUESTS: Mr. Gutknecht, Mrs. Williamson, Mrs. Goudsmit, Mrs. Low, Mr. Rodgers, Mrs. Schnuttgen, Mr. Potemra, Mr. Dillon, Mr. Hurd, Mrs. Smith, Mr. H. Miller, Miss Rigo

President Jones presiding, notified the Senate of the results of the balloting for the Standing Committee on Rules and Bylaws. The following were elected: Mr. D. Behen, Mr. F. Clark, Mr. K. Dykema, Mr. P. Hahn, Mr. E. Reilly. Mr. Behen since he had the highest number of votes was named chairman. The chairman requested that this committee study the apportionment of the members of the Senate.

Dr. Smith called to the attention of the Senate the member of the Executive Committee to be elected at this meeting and recommended that this be postponed to the next meeting. He announced a fire drill the day before Thanksgiving at the end of the period prior to chapel, or about 9:40 a.m., Wednesday, November 22. The details to be worked out later. He named Mr. Ives to take charge of evacuating the Main Building and Mr. Worley the Science Building. He also announced the Dean of Baldwin Wallace asked to exchange two or three syllabi with them. He asked the faculty to report any exceptionall syllabi to him.

President Jones requests the faculty to attend chapel as often as possible. He then presented Mr. Karl Dykema who talked on the educational program of some of the European countries compared with that in our country. Mr. Dykema handed out statistics to supplement his talk. He stated that European Universities tend to be more limited than ours in their curricula and probably do a better job within these limitations. Question and answer period followed his talk.

Mrs. Smith notified the faculty that the second semester schedules will be available next Friday. Beginning November 13, procedure for making appointments for pre-registration. She told the departments that this was for pre-registration only, they should make their appointments for pre-advisement whenever they wished.

Edna J. Pickard, Secretary